
Fall Honor Roll:

We have had a great fall at CHS!  Everyone feels blessed to have had the opportunity to 
compete.  In addition to the opportunity to compete we have had some teams that achieved 
some special things.  Here is an update to last month’s report.

 Boys soccer won their first district championship in 15 years!
 Boys tennis finished 5th in the state.  That is the best finish in program history!
 Both our boys’ and girls’ cross country teams won regional championships!
 The football team is currently rated #3 in the state.  They finished with the most playoff 

points of any team in Division 3 in the state.
 Our girls swim team qualified 7 individuals for the state meet.

MHSAA Winter Sports Update:

Winter sports started on Nov. 2 with the beginning of hockey practice.  Girls basketball starts 
practice on Nov. 9.  Wrestling, alpine ski, boys’ basketball, bowling, and competitive cheer all 
start on November 16.  Boys swimming concludes our winter start up on Nov. 23.  Our middle 
school boys’ basketball team started practice on October 28.  Girls basketball starts after winter 
break.  Our co-ed middle school swim team will start practice on Nov. 23.

We will be following all of the MHSAA safety guidelines for our winter sports.  This includes a 
mask requirement for all athletes and coaches in all sports.  Swimmers do not wear masks 
when they are in the pool.  Wrestling has seen quite a few changes.  This includes a maximum 
of one competition date per week.  There will be a limit of 4 teams at any site.  They will only 
wrestle 8 times in the entire season.  All winter sports also have strict spectator limitations.  
Each athlete and coach will be allowed 2 spectators per event.  This will greatly reduce the 
number of spectators at our events this winter.  As an example, we would have between 50-60 
people at a varsity basketball game.  In a normal year we would be between 800-1,000 
spectators.  We will not have any spectators at bowling this winter.

Champions Night:

Our annual celebration of the past season’s accomplishments will be cancelled for this year.  
We have traditionally had our Champions Night in conjunction with a basketball game in the 
winter.  Unfortunately, we cannot have the event this year.  We look forward to bringing this 
back next year!
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